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Working cooperatively with landowners to conserve land for wildlife, scenic views, and local communities.
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Often, on our tours, amid my running narrative, 
questions arise that call for deeper reflection. 
Late last week, as our discussion shifted to the 
changing climate, I fielded a seemingly straightforward 
question. The question came from a young, college aged 
participant, who asked whether I ever got depressed by 
thoughts of climate change and species loss. My quick 
response was to first acknowledge that my generation 
was handing his generation a really bad hand, but that no, 
I wasn’t depressed because I knew there was so much we 
could do to shift the trajectory and help shape our future.

Walking the river last night, I was struck by what an 
extreme year we’ve had. We saw a winter of epic skiing 
and endless shoveling, quickly followed by the oppressive 
heat, smoke and dust of a rainless summer.  All of which 
was followed by an unprecedented wave of visitors and 
new residents clogging “our” roads, trails and river. As 
I thought about those extremes, I reflected back to my 
conversation along Whychus Creek and the question. 

The premise of the Land Trust is to protect land for 
the future. That means taking a very long view of the 
future. To be clear, the landscape and our communities 
have never been static—we’re always in a state of flux.  
However, climate change, both the change we see or 
sense on a daily basis and the longer-term predictions, 
paints a truly disturbing picture. So, what is one to do in 
the face of such a daunting future, particularly when it 
seems that our political discourse is paralyzed?

Rather than despairing or lapsing into a state of denial, 
I’d suggest we roll up our sleeves and get back to work.  
This includes following the maxim of “think globally and 
act locally.” Climate change touches our environment and 
that includes our communities in complex ways, both 
great and small. However, if our environment is healthy, 
functional and resilient, it can and will adapt in remarkable 
ways. The same can be said for our local communities.

For the Land Trust, this means protecting and restoring 
the health and resilience of our rivers and streams, 
since within this arid landscape, they are the arteries 
of our environment. By restoring floodplains, we 
provide diverse habitat and cover for a wide range of 
species, we cool and store our precious water, and we 
enable wildlife to move from an inhospitable habitat 
to one that’s more amenable. By thinning our forests 
and controlling invasive weeds, we make our forests 
healthier and more resilient to shifting conditions. By 
partnering with university and agency researchers, we 
develop the technical knowledge and solutions we’ll need 
to adaptively manage for this rapidly changing future. 
Perhaps most important, by working with our local 
schools, service clubs, neighbors and other volunteers, 
we build local ownership in the future and the ability to 
develop local solutions.

This past year saw the Land Trust launch the first 
phase of a six-mile restoration of Whychus Creek. As 
we complete future phases and the habitat matures, 
we’ll create habitat and stream conditions that salmon 
and steelhead, warblers and wading birds, beaver, elk 
and bobcat need to survive. We also completed a key 
acquisition, nearly 25 years in the making, of a property 
that moves us dramatically closer to the vision of a fully 
protected lower Whychus Creek. At the same time, we 
moved several key projects forward on the Crooked River 
and its primary tributary, and we engaged a growing 
segment of the community on guided hikes or in 
community presentations. All these efforts help build a 
deeper awareness of the sensitivity of these lands, and, 
at the same time, a sense of ownership in their future.

So, to my young friend whose generation faces 
unimaginable challenges, I would say roll up your 
sleeves, we’ve got work to do. 

Brad Chalfant
executive director
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Since 1995, the Deschutes Land Trust has conserved 8,900 acres of Central Oregon for fish, wildlife, and 
local communities. The map below shows many of our protected lands in and around Central Oregon.

land trust conserved lands
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Though much of our work in the past few 
years has been focused on Whychus Creek, 
we continue to work on other projects. 
Most prominently, we are beginning to 
focus more on large connected natural 
areas that will help conserve migration 
corridors for wildlife. Many of these 
projects will be in the Crooked River region: 
deschuteslandtrust.org/working-lands

What’s next?
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The community phase of the Land Trust’s Campaign for Whychus Creek 
has officially finished! Together we’ve been able to accomplish some pretty 
incredible things, including:

Together we’ve accomplished so much—all while providing permanent stewardship of those lands entrusted to us, 
working to provide access along Whychus Creek, and offering learning opportunities to the community. 

Thanks to you, our collective goal of preserving and caring for Whychus Creek is coming to fruition. Together, we are 
returning health to Whychus Creek, we are preserving habitat wildlife will need to thrive into the future, and we are helping 
the community connect to this very special part of Central Oregon. You have given the land a voice. Thank you!

the campaign for whychus creek

The Campaign for Whychus Creek, Year 2: 
The Land Trust secured an agreement to purchase the 
1,120-acre Rimrock Ranch. A spectacular property, Rimrock 
Ranch contains two miles of Whychus Creek, pine forests, 
large creekside meadows, and more than 100 bird species. 
The Land Trust intends to purchase Rimrock and connect it 
to Whychus Canyon Preserve when the landowner is ready. 

201720162015
The Campaign for Whychus Creek, Year 3: 
The Land Trust acquired the 130-acre Willow Springs Preserve! 
Just upstream from Camp Polk Meadow Preserve, Willow 
Springs includes one mile of Whychus Creek, creekside 
meadows, and a large cottonwood grove. Willow Springs 
Preserve also benefits from an influx of extremely cold spring 
water that lowers the temperature of the creek by 18° F!

The Campaign for Whychus Creek, Year 1: 
The Land Trust acquired the 58-acre Aspen Hollow 
Preserve. Aspen Hollow includes ½ mile of Whychus 
Creek, an active golden eagle nest, and extensive aspen 
groves. The Land Trust also expanded Whychus Canyon 
Preserve by 480 acres, doubling its size and protecting 
some of the largest meadows along the creek.
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The Land Trust + Whychus Creek = 

3,232 acres
conserved

6 
protected lands

9.5 miles
of creek protected

3,552 people
enjoying guided hikes
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260,000
new native plants thriving
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voices for 
 whychus creek

I think that many of us would like to preserve 
a piece of Central Oregon the way it was 
when we fell in love with it. That way our 
grandkids and their grandkids will have an 
opportunity to experience Central Oregon 
the way we did. A preserved Whychus Creek 
offers that. 

The Land Trust has done, and continues to 
do, an amazing job of preserving Whychus 
Creek, improving the health of the creek, and 
increasing the quality of wildlife habitat along 
its length. It requires a lot of work, a lot of 
patience, and a lot of money, and I’m grateful 
for all the support the community has given 
us in this important effort.

My vision of Whychus Creek and our future: 
I see a Whychus Creek that meanders through 
green meadows and past stands of willows, 
cottonwoods, and ponderosa pines, carving 
its own course as nature intended. I see a 
place where birds, deer, fish, and frogs can 
thrive. And I see a place that all Central 
Oregonians can point to and say, “We 
saved this place, and protected it forever.”

Kim McCarrel
deschutes land trust board of directors

pro
vid

ed
 ph

o
to



The summer of 2016 was a momentous season for the Land Trust’s 
Whychus Canyon Preserve. We broke ground on a much-anticipated 
six-mile creek and meadow restoration project that will change the
face of the Preserve forever—and for better!
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whychus canyon preserve: restoration progress

The Whychus Canyon Preserve restoration is a 
collaborative project between the Land Trust, the Upper 
Deschutes  Watershed Council, the Deschutes National 
Forest, Aequinox, and many other partners.

The construction work began in early August on 
the first mile of the project, and was fast and furious 
for four weeks. Through stands of cottonwood and pine, 
crews removed old berms and reconnected old channels 
to allow Whychus Creek to reclaim its path through the 
trees. In the large meadow floodplain, construction crews 
removed several feet of soil and then built up “islands” 
(photo 2) made of logs, soil, and native plants for Whychus 
Creek to flow around. Then, a mere couple of weeks later 
(photo 3), the old Whychus Creek channel was blocked 
and redirected into the restored portion. In all during the 
construction:

•	 1800 whole trees (with roots and branches intact) were 	
	 distributed throughout the project to act as logjams, 		
	 hold soil in place, and provide hiding cover for fish;

•	 2 miles of power lines were relocated (thanks to several 	
	 immensely flexible and supportive Preserve neighbors!);

•	 2700 fish were rescued out of the old channel before it 		

	 was filled in.

spread out and slow down, new gravels and cobbles have 
also been deposited, improving the creekbed for fish to 
spawn and water bugs to thrive.

And the wildlife, how is it responding to the restoration? 
Two redband trout nests (redds) were found in the 
restored creek area during spring 2017 surveys. Though 
other formal wildlife surveys have yet to be completed, 
anecdotal reports show an abundance of wildlife using the 
meadow. Tiny Chinook fry have been spotted in the creek 
channel. Otters have been seen cavorting about. Golden 
and bald eagles and other raptors have been soaring 
above. Numerous species of songbirds are nesting and 
foraging. The swallowtail 
butterflies have been swarming 
en masse (it’s a banner 
swallowtail year)! And finally, 
even a migrating monarch 
butterfly was spotted flitting 
about the restored creek! We 
hope it was looking for the new 
milkweed we planted for it!

Then in the fall of 2016, volunteers and paid crews planted 
62,000 native grasses, trees, forbs, and shrubs along the 
banks of the newly restored Whychus Creek. Today, those 
plants are thriving and putting down the roots they need 
to grow and that the creek will need for stability. New 
flowering plants are also flourishing, providing a much 
needed food source for our native 
pollinators—from butterflies 
to bees! New plants are also 
beginning to pop up as seeds 
germinate in the fresh soils the 
creek has deposited, or via 
the roots of a parent plant like 
the cottonwoods at the right. 

Whychus Creek is making itself at home at Whychus 
Canyon Preserve. The creek now meanders freely across 
its floodplain with multiple channels that provide much 
greater habitat diversity. Scientists working on the project 
have been pleased to see both fast- and slow-water habitat 
and shallow- and deep-water habitat—all important 
components of a healthy stream. Since the creek can now 

The future of Whychus Canyon Preserve
Going forward we will, of course, monitor the restoration 
closely. Results from this portion of the restoration will 
help guide how we implement the next mile of restoration 
currently planned for 2019. Then, we will watch and wait, 
letting nature be our guide. The Land Trust’s goal for 
Whychus Canyon Preserve and this restoration project is 
to return ecological health and function to the land and 
the creek. We believe in creating a place where nature and 
all her natural processes can survive and thrive. Wildlife 
need these places today and will need them even more 
in the future. At the same time, we believe people need 
these places, as they give us hope for the future. This 
restoration project is a step in the right direction, and 
we look forward to watching it grow and change.
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Cat Addison, Lucas Alberg, Cal Allen, Joan Amero, Sue Anderson, Gayle Baker, Bank of the Cascades Employees, Jennifer Barcus, John 

Barr, Suzanne Barr, Marilyn Bertran, Mary Beyer, Roy Beyer, Ron Beyerinck, Linda Bilyeu, Barbara Bjerke, Mike Bogar, Rod Bonacker, 

Bruce Bowen, Jay Bowerman, Bob Bradley, Sherry Brainerd, Eileen Braiverman, Rebecca Brown-Thompson, John Brune, Lynn Brune, 

Robert Brunoe, Michael Butler, Mary Campbell, Felipe Carranza, Mikolle Carroll, Charlie Chaffee, Nancy Chaffee, Lori Chapin, Katie 

Christoferson, Ed Clark, Marcia Cogswell, Kristan Collins, Scott Collins, Confederated Tribes of Warm Springs, Lloyd Corliss, Debbie 

Coss, Joe Coss, Tim Cotter, Mary Ellen Coulter, Marty Cranswick, Mary Crow, Allyson Crowe, Mike Cutting, Tom Davis, Stella Dean, Ron 

Deems, Kelli Delperdang, Clyde Dildine, Georgi Douglas, Byron Dudley, Eva Eagle, Eli Egertson, Lucy Egertson, Jamie Eichman, Ginny 

Elliott, Cynthia Feliss, Win Francis, Peggy Frede, Dwain Fullerton, Missy Geary, Ted Gladu, Andrew Goldstein, Victoria Gordon, Michael 

Graham, Dave Green, Patricia Green, Mike Groza, Gus Gustafson, Anna Haar, Jim Hammond, Bob Harrison, Patrick Hartman, Mike 

Hashem, Stephen Henrikson, Jan Hodgers, Mike Hollern, Sarah Holroyd, Nathan Hovekamp, Larry Hudspeth, Hydro Flask Employees, 

Kara Jakse, J. Thomas Jeffrey, Betsy Johnson, Claudia Johnson, Kathy Johnson, Paula Johnson, Ted Johnson, Todd Johnson, Brett Judish, 

Douglas Judish, Kris Judish, Reece Judish, David Judkins, Keith Kaneko, Pat Kearney, Erin Kerr, Kolby Kirk, Jim Knapp, Anne Knight, 

Marlin Kontje, Kris Kristovich, Susan Krouscup, Spencer Krueger, Leslie Lawrence, Mary Lefevre, Terry Leggert, Joan Levine, Susie 

Linford, Bruce Livingston, Derek Loeb, Jane Loeb, Danielle Lordi, Kate Loughney, Martha Lussenhop, John Mackay, Barbara MacMillan, 

Paul MacMillan, Kelly Madden, Betsy Magdall, Dick Malone, Kathy Malone, John Manning, David Margiott, Jay Mather, Joanne Mathews, 

Kim McCarrel, Daniele McKay, Michele McKay, Jane Meissner, Gary Meyer, David Miller, Gary Miller, Bill Mitchell, Linda Mohrmann, 

Paula Monaghan, Kathy Montgomery, Carol Moorehead, Rod Moorehead, Dori Mortensen, Will Mowry, Zoe Mowry, Jennifer Mucha, 

Jim Nicol, Lisa Nicol, Jason Nunez-Mooney, Lisa Nye, Olive Nye, Tom O’Moore, Gillian Ockner, Leslie Olson, Lydia Ortman, Michelle 

Ortman, Maret Pajutee, George Papanic, Kim Pearcy, Steven Pedersen, Tom Penpraze, Jessica Perkins, Steve Ponder, Portland General 

Electric Employees, Kent Pressman, Susan Primak, Erica Prouly, Ryder Redfield, Scott Reich, Kathy Reynolds, Ann Richardson, Jan 

Rising, Bruce Rognlien, Ron Ross, Rory Rowan, Barb Rumer, Sally Russell, Isabelle Russenberger, Mary Ryan, Deborah Sather, Jake 

Schas, John Schubert, Dave Scott, Georgie Scott, Richard Seiple, Mike Shadrach, Linda Shaw, John Shelk, Kevin Smith, Sherry Smith, 

Virginia Sponsler, Debbie Spresser, Al St. John, William Stabe, Jan Stalker, Connie Stoaks, Steven Strong, Mathew Sturtevant, Suterra 

Employees, Bob Thomas, Leslie Thomas, Ron Thorkildson, Jim Tice, Randolph Tomer, Todd Uhrich, Randy Wald, Carol Wall, Larry 

Weinberg, Westside Swine Club, Kelly Wetherbee, Robin Wetherbee, Brian White, Glenn Willard, Dougal Williams, John Williams, Kate 

Williams, Stephen Williams, Fran Willis, M.A. Willson, Joel Wilson, Bob Woodward, Mary Yanalcanlin, and Margaret Zimet.

volunteers of the year

board of directors
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Thanks to our 2016-2017 volunteers for donating 5,337 hours to 
the Land Trust last year!

Gayle Baker

Lloyd Corliss

Jim Hammond

Barbara MacMillan

Paul MacMillan

Jay Mather

Special thanks to the following individuals 
who have volunteered for 10 years!

community: volunteers making a difference

At the end of 2016, we reluctantly bid adieu to Board 
member Bob Groves. Bob joined the Board in March of 
2010. An avid fisherman and naturalist, Bob brought a 
great deal of natural resource knowledge and innumerable 
relationships to the Land Trust. His passion for salmon 
and steelhead helped catalyze our initial acquisition 
of Whychus Canyon Preserve and the current stream 
restoration project. Central Oregon has truly benefitted 
from his passion and advocacy and we wish Bob all the 
best with his next adventure.

Jerry Norquist

Barb Rumer

Rick Thomas

Carol Wall

Larry Weinberg

M.A. Willson

The Land Trust is so very fortunate to have such 
a wonderful group of dedicated volunteers! Last 
year these folks donated more than 5,337 hours 
to the Land Trust—out at our Preserves, in the 
office or helping with events! We are honored 
by their commitment and passion for our 
organization. We also wanted to recognize two 
volunteers for their outstanding contributions. 

Joan Amero began volunteering for the Land Trust in 
2016. Recently retired from Portland General Electric, 
Joan decided to get to know Central Oregon by 
devoting countless hours to giving back. Towards that 
end, Joan joined the Weed Warriors to battle invasive 
weeds and volunteered for Land Trust events, but it 
was volunteering to take photos that truly grabbed her 
interest and took hold! With camera in hand, Joan has 
attended dozens of Land Trust hikes and events taking 
photos of people and place. Joan also visits Land Trust 
protected lands on her own to document the changing 
of the season, wildlife, and the simple splendors of 

nature. In all, Joan volunteered nearly 200 hours last 
year—a truly astounding number—and one reason why 
she is one of our Volunteers of the Year. Thanks Joan for 
capturing the wonders of our protected lands! 

Carol Moorehead has been a Land Trust member since 
2000 and a volunteer since 2012. A retired Dean of 
Continuing Education at COCC, Carol has a passion for 
the natural world that led her to become a Land Trust 
Walk + Hike leader. A botanist at heart, Carol leads 
wildflower walks, and also enjoys longer hikes that 
explore the far reaches of Land Trust protected lands. 
Regardless of the topic, her hikes consistently delight and 
inform participants! 

Carol has also dedicated her time to help with Land 
Trust events, work parties and creating baseline plant 
inventories! It is for these reasons—and so many more—
the Land Trust has chosen Carol as one of our Volunteers 
of the Year. Thanks Carol for helping share the stories of 
our protected lands with the community!
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Note: the Land Trust divides indirect costs (salaries, rent, insurance, utilities, 
etc.) across all program areas based on the full-time equivalency of staff.

Campaign for Whychus Creek		  (52%)  

Unrestricted Donations		  (28%)

Restricted Donations		  (9%)

Grants		  (7%)

Investments & Other		  (4%)

Where did our support come from this year? What did your support pay for this year?
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Campaign for Whychus Creek	  $1,057,732

Unrestricted Donations	 $576,338 

Restricted Donations	 $184,290 

Grants	  $145,118

Investments & Other	  $90,675

TOTAL	 $2,054,153 

Conservation & Stewardship	 $625,997

Land Acquisition	 $401,673 

Education & Outreach	 $282,335

Development	 $179,200

Management & Support	 $108,380

TOTAL	 $1,597,585 

financial summary
The Land Trust’s fiscal year runs from July 1 through June 30. This financial summary comes from the Land Trust’s 
yet-to-be-audited 2016-2017 financial statement. Audited statements are available upon request. A copy of the 
Deschutes Land Trust’s Form 990 can be found at www.guidestar.org.

* Family fund of the Oregon Community Foundation.      Includes Campaign for Whychus Creek gift

Statement of Activities

Rachel & Adam Albright

Cal & Marsha Allen 

Anonymous (14) 

John & Susan Appel* 

Bonnie Asay

Doug Asbury 

Tom & Katie Atkins

Dixie & Gary Baker

Gayle Baker

Robb & Julia Ball

Andrea Barss

John & Patty Bentley 

Jim Bluhm

Rod Bonacker & Maret Pajutee

Laurel & Paul Brennan

Susan Brody & Al Johnson 

Bob & Linda Brown 

Patrick Buresh & Jeannie Bloome

Michael & Donna Butler

Mary & David Campbell 

Todd & Corol Ann Cary 

John & Joan Casey*

Brad Chalfant & Brenda Johnson

Lori Chapin & Bob Harrison

Mollie Chaudet 

Dennis & Lavon Chorba

Dale Clark*

Ed Clark & Janet Roberts 

Judy & Jim Clinton

Scott & Kristan Collins

Valerie & Robert Collins

Rick & Briar Cornuelle

Mary & Geoffrey Crow 

Michael & Leslie Cunningham

Jeff & Rhonda Curtis 

John & Judy Cushing

Mike & Carmen Cutting* 

Gretchen Dakin 

Davies Family Foundation

Dr. Jim & Dory Delp 

Deschutes Brewery 

Bob & Carolyn Dietz 

Sage & Lynne Dorsey

Elke Dortmund

Bill & Kathleen Drinkward

Eva Eagle & Bruce Bowen 

Sean Easly

Linda & Michael Eisele 

Joe Emerson & Ann Brayfield 

Conservation & Stewardship		  (39%)  

Land Acquisition		  (25%)

Education & Outreach		  (18%)

Development		  (11%)

Management & Support		  (7%)

Robert & Sharon Evans

Nancy & Dodd Fischer

Bob & Judy Fisher 

FootZone

Peggy & Bob Fowler* 

Win & Laurel Francis

Ann French & Bill Newton

Laura & Ron Fritz 

Anne & Kent Gatling 

Pat Gaunt & Michelle Bergeron

John Gilbert III & Brenda Kay Hedges

Nancy Gilbert & John Stephenson 

Neil Goldberg & Michelle Brenner 

Janet Gordon

Victoria Gordon & Bob Bradley 

Steven Gorton & Laurie Heuermann

Robert & Pati Gould

Karen & Skip Grossman

James Guild

Gus & Linda Gustafson 

Debra & Michael Harris

Mr. & Mrs. Kenny Harrison

Collins & Wendy Hemingway*

Greg Hendrix & Alta Brady

Christine Herrick & John Coltman

Mike & Sue Hollern

The Hooter Fund II* 

Melvin & Geraldine 

      Hoven Foundation 

Charles Humphreys 

John & Nancy James

Don & Paula Johnson

Keith & Juliane Kaneko

Lee & Connie Kearney 

Sue & Dick Kellogg 

Brad & Melissa Kent

Cameron Kerr

Jan & Terry Kerrigan

Steve & Susan Klarquist 

Jim & Judi Knapp

Spencer Krueger & Mary Lefevre 

Robert Kuntz & Marrie Schaefer 

Gary & Kellie Landers

Kathy & Michael Landert 

Doug & Mollie LeFevre

Patricia & Gary Leiser/Tarbell 

     Family Foundation

Chris & Susan Leupold 

Phil & Jill Lighty

Derek & Jane Loeb 

Danielle Lordi

Martha Lussenhop & Larry Price 

Holly Magowan 

Lynn & Jeff Malzahn/Phyllis & Walter 	

     Malzahn Charitable Trust

John & Sylvia Mathews

Nelson & Joanne Mathews 

Dr. Rob & Diane Mathews

Kim & Steve McCarrel

Bob & Bente McClanathan 

The McGrath Family Foundation 

Michele McKay & Bry Robey 

Bill & Judy Meier 

Betsy & John Messer

Amy & Brook Miller 

Kathryn & Ray Miller 

Philip Miller & Colleen Cain

Gary & Patricia Molesworth

Tom & Janet Montag 

Carol & Rod Moorehead 

Morrison Family Charitable     		

     Foundation 

Dean & LaVon Morton

Ellen & Tom Murphy

James Naibert & Jill Miller 

Christopher & Kelsey Nichols

Heidi & Bill Nichols

Jim & Lisa Nicol 

David & Anne Noall

Cheryl Noncarrow 

Elizabeth Noyes

Sanders & Danielle Nye 

Jim & Gillian Ockner

Dave & Judy Osgood 

Patagonia.com

Roger & Tomoko Petersen

Portland General Electric

Jacquie Prestidge 

Quick Feat International 

Bill & Cindy Rainey* 

Joey Reiter & Nancy Burfiend

Hollings Renton

Resnick Family Foundation 

Bruce & Marleen Rognlien 

Oline Ronnekleiv & Martin Kelly

Barb Rumer

Rick & Diane Rupp* 

Sally Russell

Jim & Michelle Sandoz

Barbara Scott & Tom Elliott

Pat Serrurier

Mike & Meredith Shadrach 

John & Linda Shelk

Linda Sherline & Karen Simonsen

Loren Smith 

Doug Stamm & Jackie Gordon

John & Heather Sterling

Frances Stevenson

Tracy Stout 

Will Stuermer/Cudd Foundation

Bob Sweet 

Charlie & Darci Swindells

Taylor Northwest LLC 

Thin Book Publishing

Bob & Clella Thomas*

Judith & Don Thornburg

Amy Tykeson & Dr. John Teller

Glenn Van Cise & Christine 

     Mckenzie-Van Cise* 

Charlie & Desi Vial 

Lawrence & Jane Viehl

Vista Capital Partners, Inc.

Kirklan D. & Phyllis A. Voll 

Carol Wall & Pat Kearney 

Jody Ward* 

Kitty Warner

Gary & Eileen Wehrle* 

Larry Weinberg 

Inge & Mike Wells

Bonnie Wheeler/Francis 

     Cheney Family Foundation 

William Smith Properties, Inc

Cathy & Rick Williams

Dougal & Katy Williams

Stephen & Marian Williams 

Fran Willis & Ted Johnson

Carolyn & Martin Winch Donor 

     Advised Fund of MRG 

     Foundation

Janet & Don Wolf

Robert & Mary Anne Woodell

WRG Foundation

Bill & Mary Zilk
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Visionary individuals dedicated to investing 
in the organization protecting Central Oregon’s 
beauty and quality of life.

To the individuals, businesses, and foundations whose contributions make it possible for the Deschutes Land 
Trust to conserve and protect land in Central Oregon for today and tomorrow, thank you for the following 
gifts made during our 2016-2017 fiscal year. 

Five Rivers Society

8,900
Total acres 
conserved

1,497
Total number of 

donor households

88,621
Total volunteer 
hours donated 

since 1995

$1,667,389
Total endownment for 

permanent stewardship 
of conserved lands

$11,450,335
Value of conserved lands

Vital Signs
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Greg & Debra Burke

Pamela Burry

William & Marilyn Burwell

Doug Butler

Michael Byers

Theresa Byrne

Jon Cain 

Dr. Robert & Joanne Calson

Brian Canady

Louis & Elizabeth Capozzi

Andrew & Alison Carey 

Bob & Betty Carlsmith

Bill & Sue Carlson

Jeanie & Willie Carmichael 

Carriage House LLC 

Orville Carroll

Susan & Patrick Carroll

David Carter 

Wayne & Donna Carter

Richard Carville

William Castell & Marilyn Massey

Donnie & Heidi Castleman 

Carl & Marina Cavallo 

Nancy & Charlie Chaffee

Jennie Chaiet

Holly & Tom Chaimov

J. Fred Chaimson

Randy Chakerian & Diane Henneberger

Steve & Julia Chalfant

Kenton & Henrietta Chambers

Cathy Chicola

Peter Christensen 

Scott Christiansen

David Chrostek & Deborah Adams 

Mike & Cynthia Chrystal

Dr. John & Annette Chunn

Elizabeth Churchill

James & Margaret Cicchetti 

Paul Claeyssens

Mark & Melinda Clark

Ron & Sue Clarke

Carolyn Clontz

Ronald Cochran & Julie Kennedy-Cochran 

Christine Coffin

Marcia Cogswell

Wanda Coil

Don & Barbara Cole

Don & Pat Collins

Kyle Collins 

Colorado Cat Clinic 

Tom Comerford & Pam DiDente

Greg & Diane Concannon

Nancy Conner

Mike & Lynne Conrads

Michael & Cinda Conroyd

David & Nancy Cook

James Coons & Mary Nuwer

Corrigan Associates

Debbie & Joe Coss 

Michael & Jean Couch

Dr. Mary Ellen Coulter 

Mark Cowin

Dave & Linda Cox

Karen Cox

William Crabtree

Earl & Sally Craig

Steve & Kea Crandall 

Marty & Roberta Cranswick

Richard Crawford

Robert & Martha Crist

Pris & Pat Cronin 

Linda Crouse & Christopher Cassard 

Jack & Helen Crowell

Stephen Crozier

Barbara & Peter Cummings

Brian Cunninghame

Germaine Curry 

Dahlquist Realty

Willard Dakin & Julie Haney

Gregory Dale 

Karen Daniels & David Stensland

Don & Marilyn Davidson

Joan & Mark Davis

Linda & Tom Davis

Rosemarie & Grier Davis

Diane Daviscourt 

Alyce Dawes & Jim Tice

Stephen & Kathleen Day

Sue De Voe & Phyllis Lees

Roy & Amber Dean

Stella Dean 

Cathy DeCourcey

Susanna DeFazio

Don & Carol DeFrancq

Jennifer Delahunty 

Mayra & Michael Dennis

Deschutes GeoGraphics

Patty Dewey

Robert Dickinson

Chuck & Judy Dickison

Jeff Dix

Sally Dixon

Steve & Carol Dixon 

Dean & Margaret Dobbs

Adam Dockstader

Clifford & Daleela Dodge

Alice & James Doggett 

Richard & Joanne Donaca

Mary Donohue & Jason Baker

Larry Dortmund

Elsa Douglass

Ruthie Douglass

Mark Dove & Linda Vigliotti

Timothy Dragila & Joan Miller

David Drake & Patricia Perkins

Richard & Kristin Dreyer

Janice & Greg Druian

Byron & Nancy Dudley 

Toni & Dick Dudley

Thomas & Laura Dufala

Bill & Ronni Duff

Pat Duffy

Gregory Dugan & Hui Lin Chua

Claire & James Dugoni

Jill Duncan & Robert Curzon

Ginger Durdan-Shaw & Robert Shaw 

Sandra & Rodger Dwight

Roy & Jan Dwyer

Steven & Jamie Dyer

Erik & Regan Eastland

Bart & Jill Eberwein 

Barbara & George Edwards

Nancy Edwards & Greg Lee 

Shelby Edwards

Hillary Egna & Martin Fitzpatrick

Laurie Eimans 

Craig & Kathi Eisenbeis

Craig Elkins

Jill & Robert Elliot

Ginny & Jim Elliott

David & Sheila Ellsworth

Anita Elsey

Jeffrey & Wendy England

Allen Engle & Traci Clautice-Engle

Dick Erath

Alison & Tom Erickson

Arthur & Margie Erickson

Fred & Connie Erickson

Gregg Erickson

Lois Errington

Nancy & Satch Esperancilla 

Sue Ewing & Michael Elliott

ExxonMobil Foundation

Charles & Betty Fadeley

Jan & Henry Failing

Jay Fain & Chris Schroeder-Fain

Jean & Mark Farmer

John & Elisabeth Farwell 

Connie Faulkner

Linda Fava

Lyn & Peter Feldman

John Ferguson

Linda Ficere & Tom Johnson

Charles & Lynette Field

Jim & Debbie Fields 

Vicki & Kevin Finn

Tom Fish

Stan & Donna Fisher

Cindy Fitzgerald & Jim Beyer

Larry Fizz

David & Deborah Flagan

Ann Flanagan & Bill Wagner

Jeannine Florance

Molly & Ron Foerster

Sally Follen

Judi Forkner

Lisa Foster

Thomas & Sally Foster

Jeremy Fox

Alana Francis

Joe & Diane Franzi

Dr. Richard & Donna Frazier

Andrea & Lucas Freeman

Karen & James Freeman 

Adele & Jeffrey Friedman

Michael Fuchs-Carsch & Rose 

     Marie Depp 

Garth & Sarah Fuller

Dwain & Judy Fullerton 

Bob & Pat Fulton

Norma Funai

Julie Furber 

Allen Gaines 

Timothy Galvin & Karen Berky

Linda Ganzini & Ronald Heintz

Dr. Stu & Hilary Garrett

Beverly Gaskins

Charles Gates

Peter Geiser & Maureen Sweeney

John & Anne Gerke

Nancy Gilbert & John Stephenson 

John & Susan Gilchrist

Jim & Judi Gilles

Karen & Michael Girard 

Winnie & Irv Givot

Sue Glad

Jon & Karen Gnass

David & Donna Godfrey

Linda Goebel

Peter & Jane Goedecke 

Belinda Going

Thomas & Deborah Goodall

Doug & Jo Ann Gordenier

The Gordon Family

Lorna Grabe 

Kay & David Grady

Holly Graham

Malcolm & Julie Graham

Michael Graham

Mimi Graves 

Victoria Graves

John & Shirley Gray

Michael & Mary Kay Gray 

Great Harvest Bread Company—

     Big Mountain Milling Inc.

Pat & Sue Grediagin

Dave & Patricia Green

Jim Greer

Dave & Gayl Gregson

Loretta & Mike Gresham

Keith Griffin 

Marna & Jeff Griffin

John Griffith

Patrick Griffiths & Aimee Serrurier 

Ellen & Todd Grover

Robert Groves 

John & Pat Gruher 

Carla Gullickson

Frank & Marjorie Guthrie

Peter & Sharon Gutowsky

to our members!

Richard & Debbie Benson

Peggy Benton

Sally & Craig Benton

Joe Bentsen 

Daniel Benua

Shannon & Bryan Bergstedt

Gary & Trudy Berne

Mike & Maureen Berry

Ron & Lauren Beyerinck

John & Dee Bianucci

Ken & Linda Bierly

Roger & Linda Bjorvik

Catherine Black

Eric Black

Black Butte Ranch Corporation

Ana & Kevin Blair

Linda & Leroy Blake

Herb Blank & Lee Ann Ross

Ernest Bloch & Judith Buffo

Pat Blue Heron & Mary James

Art & Anna Blumenkron 

Kim & Carolyn Boddie

Boeing Company Gift Match

Gerald Bogen

Jim & Mary Bollinger

Gary & Susan Bonacker

Micheal & Ann Bond

Linda Bonotto 

Zak & Jennifer Boone 

Jo Booser 

Jerry & Judi Booth

Barb & Kerry Bott 

Julie Bowers

Brad Boyd & Karen Kassy

Don & Joyce Boyd

Tom & Cheryl Boyd 

Dave & Becky Boyer

Jim Boyer

Craig Bradle & Mary Ellen Deckelmann

Gary & Linda Bradshaw 

Sherry Brainerd & Jeff Levatter

Bob & Dellie Brell 

Phil Brey & Deb Worthen-Brey

Jim & Christina Bright 

Ken Brinich

Beth Brock & Bob Greenawalt

Jim Brock

Susan Brody & Al Johnson 

Bob Broomhall

Anita & Brian Brown

Doug & Diane Brown 

Helen & Scott Brown

Rebecca Brown-Thompson & Robert 

     Thompson 

Darrell & Marilyn Brownawell

Patsy Bruggere 

John & Lynn Brune

Kevin & Rachel Bryan

Linda Burgel

Luann & Matt Abrams

Paul & Ginny Adams

Martha Adamson

Aerie Innovations Inc.

Aetna Foundation, Inc.

Marc Ahrendt 

Judy & Roger Aikin

Jeffrey Albaugh

Bill & Beverly Allen

John & Janice Allen

Karen Allen

Joan & Bill Alles

Rex Allison

Altura Furniture 

Joan Amero 

Linda Andersen

Jim & Sue Anderson 

Ron & Dee Anderson

Yvonne & Dean Angiola

Lou & Nancy Angoli

Anonymous (189) 

Stephen & Rose Archer

Glen Ardt & Stacy Sharlet

Mr. & Mrs. David Arnold

Ken & Pat Arnold

Drs. Paul & Joan Ash

Eli & Dottie Ashley

Martin & Judy Aufhauser

Connie Axelrod

Susan Baer 

Mary Bailey & Jim Sterling

Jan Baker

Larry & Rachel Baker

Kathy Baker-Katz & Larry Katz

Ruth Baker 

Bank of America Charitable Foundation

Bank of the West Employee Giving Program

David Banks 

Jane Barker

Christine & Jerald Barnes

Ed & Jo Ann Barnum

John & Suzanne Barr

David & Eloise Barry

Bob & Jerri Barss

Les Bates 

William & Margaret Beal 

Martha Beard

Beau Designs

Lew Becker & Barbara Bohm-Becker

Mary Becker

Jeff & Nancy Beckwith

Rosalie Beer & Dusty Miller

Ann Beier

Dr. Marlis Beier MD & Dr. Dean Sharpe MD

Maria Benavides & William Sharp

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Bob & Jean Bennett

Linda & Dennis Bennett

Laury Benson
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 Includes Campaign for Whychus Creek gift
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Gary Kelley

Mark & Sheila Kelley 

Pat & Larry Kelley 

Sue & Dick Kellogg 

Richard & Mary Kelly

Kurt Kempcke & Jennifer 

     Ware-Kempcke

Robert & Heidi Kennedy

Hilary Kenyon 

Michael Keown

Ann & Gerald Kerr

Dianne & Skip Kessler

Marilynne & John Keyser 

Hari Khalsa

Mary & Keith Kilimann

Skye Kimel 

Larry & Kathleen Kimmel

Jansi & Chris King

Robert & Nancy King 

Robert & Susan Kinney

Darlene Kitajima & Robert Tong

Marilyn Kjelland

Skip Klarquist

Ron & Linda Klein 

Mike & Sue Kline

Patti & Paul Knollman

Paul Koehler & Jinx Faulkner

Michael Kozak

Kevin Kral & Ann Majeski

Kathy & Michael Krall

Patti Kramer

Mary Krenowicz & Dennis Price 

LeeAnn Kriegh

Kris & Penny Kristovich

Pamela & Daniel Kromer 

Lynn & Lawrence Krupa

Helen & Theodore Kruse

Bill & Suzi Kukar

Chris & Sue Kunc

Robert Kuntz & Marrie Schaefer 

Lauri & Ronald Kunzman

Linda Kurtz

Karen Kuter & Wayne Atkey

Gary & Barbara Kutz

Lynne Lafey & Alex Gillon

Janet Lakin 

Glenn Lamb & Sue Knight

Jolynn & Ron Lambert

Sally & Bob Landauer

Sara & Jim Langton

Cregg Large

Larry Kirkland Studio

Charlene Larsen

Mike Lattig & Jennifer O’Reilly

Tom & Martha Lawler

Jennifer & Bob Lawton

LCS Carpentry & Construction

David & Rae Ann Leach 

Leapfrog Training & Facilitation

K.D. Leash & Jill Brown-Leash

Paul Leavens 

Stephen & Bea Ledyard

Caryn & George Lee 

Don Leet & Kathleen Gault

Ed & Katie Legace

Terry Leggert & Stephen Henrikson  

Lisa Leibfried 

Karen Lester & Paul Chanek

Irene Liden 

Chris & Margi Lillegard

David & Caroline Lincoln

William & Ann Lincoln 

Yancy & Karen Lind

Roger & Whitney Lindquist

Miriam & Ted Lipsitz

Janet & Ralph Litchfield

David & Karen Locke

Tom & Lisa Lombard

Mark Long

Karen Lord & John Klement

Kate Loughney

Patricia Louise Nelson 

Douglas & Theresa Lovett

Eini Lowell & Jim Ammeson

Thomas Lowrey

Lubbesmeyer Art Studio & Gallery

Lee Lucas

Dale & Judy Luffman

Jay & Cheryl Lugenbill

Diane & Michael Lukza

Ken MacDonald

Paul & Barbara MacMillan

Amy & Chris Madison

Hanne & Don Madsen

David & Nancy Magaret

Betsy Magdall & Anne Knight

Cynde & Steve Magidson 

Timothy Maguire & Teresa Lawler

Eric & Julie Main

Liz Main

Bob & Jean Maina

Tom & Patricia Majchrowski

Jane Malatesta

The Manfredi’s

Dr. Steve Mann

Marla Manning & Don Killian

Phillip Margolin 

Ann Marland

Emilie Marlinghaus

Charles & Linda Marshall

Margaret Marshall

Kathleen & Peter Martin

Neil & Vicky Martin

Michael Mason

Susan Massey

Jay Mather & Diane Russell

Karen Matheson Thrower 

Al & Janet Matson

Charles & Elouise Mattox

Richard & Karen Maunder

Steven & Anne Mauvais

Patricia Mccabe

Peter & Jacqueline McCook

Mary McElroy

Mark McGarigal

Dr. Kathleen McGill

Jan & Jack McGowan

Lanny McHargue

Daniele McKay & John Nangle

Judy McKee

Michael McKenna

Walter McKnight & 

     Sha-Marie Brown

Maggie McLaughlin & 

     David Stranahan

Steven McMasters

Dr. J. Bart McMullan, Jr. & 

     Patricia Dunahugh 

Carolyn McMurchie

Laurel Medinger 

Jane Meissner

Remo & Patricia Melchiori

Deborah Melhase & Gary Dalesky

Debbie & David Menashe 

Linda Meng

Michael & Hannah Meredith

Nancy & John Merrick

William & Jacqueline Merrill

Tom & Jane Merrow

Tate & Aimee Metcalf

Gary Meyer

Sally & David Mikkelsen 

Mathew & Linda Millenbach

Craig & Marilyn Miller

David Miller

Rob & Sally Miller

George & Victoria Minor

Richard & Monica Miron

Keith & Terry Lou Mischke 

Thomas Mitchell

Kip Molnar Petit

Bill & Linda Monahan

Suzanne & Jim Moody

Bob & Alicia Moore

Jerry & Chris Moore 

William & Jean Moragne

Rhidian & Martha Morgan

Sam & Monica Morley

Sylvia Morrison

Catherine & Marty Morrow

Dori & Jim Mortensen

Romy Mortensen & Jade Mayer

Tom & Pat Moses

Tom & Heidi Mottl

Janet & David Mowery

Sarah & Andrew Mowry

David & Megan Muessle

Carleen & Daniel Murdock

Mike Murphy

Laura & Jim Murray

Doug & Lynne Myers 

Lindsay Neagle

Neal Huston & Associates 

     Architects, Inc.

Lynn Nebus

Carol & Jerry Neil

Andrew & Robin Nelson

Roger & Gayla Nelson

Sharon Nesbit

Dale & Susie Neubauer

David Newbold

Richard Newlands

Charlene & Joe Newman 

Dennis & Jeanne Newton

Marty & Barbara Nicholas

Mickie & Chuck Nichols

Robin Nicol

Daniele & Don Nisewanger

Richard Nix

Nomadics Tipi Makers 

David & Jean Noren 

Kay & Bob Norin

Jerry Norquist

John Northe

Northline Wealth Management LLC

Peter & Jeanette Nunnenkamp

Whitney Nye

William Nye

Lynda O’Brien

Dr. Leslie O’Meara

Patricia O’Neill & Marinus Koning

Jeanie Ogden & Andrew Daggatt

Dennis Oliphant 

Wendy Beth Oliver

Link Olson

Mary Oppenheimer 

Bill & Debbie Origer

Judy & Owen Osborne

Donna Owens

Pacific Stonescape Inc.

Betsy Packard

Brenda Padgham

Joyce & William Padgham

Lucinda Palmer

P.A.N. Investment Inc.

Christel Panther

Jim Parker & Denise Anson

Patagonia@Bend

Frank Patka

Kathy Patterson 

Tina Pavelic & Steven Roti

Frank Payne

Ellen & Tom Payzant

Lynda & Skip Paznokas

Dab Pebbles & Charlotte Oakes 

Nick Pechin

Linda & Steven Pedersen

Catherine & Gary Pederson

Don & Darcey Pederson

Robert & Gretchen Pederson

Phyllis & William Pengelly

Susie & Michael Penhollow 

Tom Penpraze

Suzanne Pepin & Bruce Mason

deschuteslandtrust.org  { 15
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Gary & Jan Guttormsen 

Anthony & Patricia Guzzardo 

Sarah Haack

Caitlin Haberberger & David 

     Borrowman 

David Hagstrom & Karen 

     Noordhoff-Hagstrom

Patricia Haim

James & AnnMarie Haldeman

Jeannie Hale

Caroline Hall & Walter McMonies

Faith & Thomas Hall

Maxine Hallberg

Roy & Carol Halverson 

Bob Hammond 

Jim & Carolyn Hammond 

Alison Hamway

Lois Handel

Sam Handelman & Barb Pettersen

Lance & Lisa Hanf

Hanna Andersson & Hanna Helps Program

Ed & Linda Hansen 

Lisa Hansen

George Hara & Nathan Cook

Jennifer Harding

Karen & Jeff Harding 

Chris & Georgia Harker

Tom & Virginia Harmon

Brian & DeeDee Harrington

Barb Harris & Bob Bruce 

Jack Harris & Tracy Erfling

Nancy Harris

Maria Hatcliffe & Richard Candelaria

Dwight & Donna Hatfield

Peter & Tana Hatton

Tom & Barbara Haynes

Dwight & Beth Heaney

Kathey & Vern Heaney

Edward & Kathleen Heath

Kathryn & Gary Heckendom

Karly Hedrick

Peter & Estella Heitman

Ken Helm & Mariah Scott

Cathy & Jeff Henderson

Joan & Rick Hernandez

Ron & Suzanne Heskett

Vikki & Gary Hickmann

Durlin Hickok & Carol Wallace-Hickok

Jan Hildreth

Alan & Sally Hilles

Robert Hilliard

Joan Hinds

Brad & Martha Hinman

Jan & John Hodgers

Shirley Hofeld

Jackie & John Hoffman

Jim & Grace Hoffmann

Mary Hogan

Shari Hogshead & Paul Gauthier

Judy & Don Hoiness

Rudy Hokanson & Susan Miller

Rita Holland

Dick & Mary Hollenbeck

Marilyn & Jesse Holler

Dorothy Holloway

Arlie & Lynne Holm

Robin Holm

Sara Holman

Kristi & Tim Holmberg

Alan & Wendy Holzman

Russel & Leslie Hopper

Jim & Nancy Horton

John & Pam Horwich

Peter Howse

Neal & Jodie Hueske

Chloe Hughes 

Chris Hughes

Larry & Kathleen Huhn

Elizabeth & Zachary Hulsey

Sandy Humphreys

John & Julie Hunt

Robert & Cecelia Huntington

Linda Hurley & Tom O’Connell

William & Barbara Hutchison

Hydro Flask

IBM Corporation Matching 

     Gifts Program

Marcia & Michael Inscore

International Women Fly Fishers 

Gerald Itkin & Joan Sears

Alison Jackson & Michael Tauriainen

Judith & Jon Jackson

Kris & Dennis Jennings

Donald & Mardelle Jensen

Edmund & Marilyn Jensen

Bill Johnson & Neva McCarty

Julia & Robert Johnson 

Kathy Johnson

Roger & Wendy Johnson

Signe Johnson

Gary Jones & Sarah Wright

Raymond Jones

Rick Jones & Shirley Roffe

Sharon Jonquil

Dan Jordan & Marcy Kuhlman

Marean Jordan

Mike & Lori Joslin

Rudy & Mary Jo Juul

Mark & Belinda Kachlein

Gregory & Dee Kallio

Steve Kanter

Sharon Karr & Mike Macon 

Karen Katzbeck & Bob Fuelleman

Tom & Annie Kauffman

Jacqueline Kaufman 

Bruce & Paula Kaye

Robert & Cristina Keefer

Joanne Keen

Quinn & Tyson Keever

Ms. Susan Keith

Christopher & Daniele Kell

Susanne Keller & Allan Williams

to our members!

  Includes Campaign for Whychus Creek gift



Lou Pepper & Ruth Williamson

Pete Perry

Dave & Claire Peterson 

William Peterson 

Robin Pfeiffer

Charles Pfingsten

PGE Employee Giving Campaign

Robert & Sherrill Phillips

Tonye & Doug Phillips

Ann Pickar

Coleen & Marc Pidgeon

Robert & Diana Pierce

Sheryl Pierce

Wendell & Sue Pike

Arie Pilz & Gladys Levis-Pilz

Penny & Paul Pinson

Patricia Piper 

Becky Plassmann & Dorothy Leman

David & Lisa Platt

Helen Poindexter

Anna & Tom Pollino

Steve Ponder & Kathy Campbell

George & Michelle Ponte

Arthur Pope

Don & Deni Porter

Kathleen Porter

Richard & Marilyn Portwood

Pete & Norma Post

Becky & Jim Powell

Charmane & Peter Powers 

Lauri Powers

Greg & Shannon Pozovich

Kent Pressman & Susan Roudebush

Norma & Paden Prichard 

Susan & Paul Primak

Printer Resources & Recycling, LLC

Helen Pruitt

Donald & Marline Ptacnik

Lynn & Jon Putnam

Martha Pyle & James Gurreri

Charles Quinn & Dana Abel

Amy Racki 

Jerry & Dorothy Ramsey

Charla Ranch

Michael & Janet Ratzman

Nancy & Tom Ream 

Mark Reed & Vicki Bugbee-Reed

Nancy & Roy Reisinger

Jack Remington & Betty Shadoan

Ginger Remy

John & Donna Rennick

Whitney Rhetts

Barbara Rich & Eric Denzler

John & Marsha Rich

Ann Richardson & Clyde Dildine

Joanne Richter & Sara Wiener

Ken & Michelle Riddle

Paul Riedmiller 

Laury Riley

Mike Riley & Minny Purinton

Gary & Debra Rischitelli

Jan Rising 

Cindy Robert

Robert Klaver Landscaping, Inc.

Jim Roberts

Juliet & Max Robertson

Barbara Robinson

Sally Rogers 

Janice & Richard Roise

Nicky & Bob Rollins

Bruce & Kathleen Ronning

Roof of the World

Carol & Steve Rooney

Patty Rosen

Elden & Marjorie Rosenthal

Bill & Deborah Ross

Bill & Susanna Ross*

Melodie & Brad Ross 

Richard Ross 

Tim & Eva Ross

Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Rossio

Jane & Russ Routt

Karen & Richard Royal

Phillip & Ruth Ruder

Sheryl & Steve Rudolph

William & Candace Ruland

Michele Ruschhaupt

Dolores Russell

Erich & Lory Ryll

Gail & Roger Sabbadini

Darla Sadler

Sage Health Center, LLC

Jean Sage & Darrell Seven

Alan Sall & Mary Love

Marlene Salon & David Goulder

Gillian Salton & Jan Voeller

Katharine Sammons & Steven Pinger

Jennifer Sandoz & Scott Wolas 

Dick Sandvik & Diane Campbell

Fred Saporito

Trudy & Steve Sargent 

Winston A. Saunders

Dennis & Bess Schaberg

Edward & Marianna Schaefer

Ruth Schaefer

Henry & Miriam Schaup

John & Demy Schleicher

Michael Schneegas & Nancy Skinner

Karis & Mike Schneider 

Sarah Schneider & Nam Ly

Andy & Laura Schob

Janice & Robert Schock

Ted & Carol Schoenborn

Charlie & Dr. Linda Schrader-Patton

Paul & Barbara Schroeder

John Schubert

Reid Schuller

Don Schuman

Jerie Schutte

Daniel Schwass & Ginny Brooks

John Schwechten

Bob & Sandy Scott

Georgie & Dave Scott

Toby & Kim Scott

Warren & Nancy Seaward

Berni & Dave Seibel

Helen Seidler & Owen Mitz

Zeta & Richard Seiple 

Gary & Sheila Seitz

Jon & Linda Sewell

Susan Seyl & Maryann McCormick

Bruce & Gerry Sharp

Sandy Sharp

Sharon Sharpnack 

Susan & Bruce Shaull

Janet Shaver

Linda Shaw 

Robert & Peggy Shea

Cameron Sheahan

Tom Sheehan & Mimi Thornburgh-Sheehan

Lenore Shelley & Glenn Weber

Kristin Shields

Bud & Sheryl Shoaf

Alice & Dave Shorett 

Kenny Shults & Kendall Kic

Conrad Shultz

Dr. Mel Siegel

Ron & Marilyn Sievers 

Shellie Silliman

Linda & Jerry Simmons

Peter & Sandra Simons

Jean-Nikola Singlaub & Cassandra Dixon

Jack & Sandra Sinton

Bob Sizoo & Sue Turner

Jack & Pamela Skeen

Caroline Skinner

Lanny & Cathy Skovborg

Greg & Sharon Small

Mr. Robert E Small II & Rita Maynard

Cyndi Smidt & John Griley

Emil & Nancy Smith

Eunice & David Smith 

Joe & Fran Smith

Marge Smith

Patrick Smith & Lesley Allison

Robert Smythe 

Jim & Barbara Snow

Brian & Gay Sommer

Sorlie Family Foundation 

Mary Lou Soscia

Carolyn & Mike Spaniol

Gary Spector & Carol Wilson

Dick & Bette Spray

Debbie Spresser

Al & Jan St. John

Susan Stackhouse

Lynn & Robert Stafford 

Susan Stafford

Standard Insurance Company

Kay Stanley & Clifford Rose

John & Katharina Wiest

Val & Phyllis Wiethorn

Betty & Tom Wightman

Wild Birds Unlimited

Deb & Bob Wilkinson

Carla Will

Laurie & Maurice Williams

Mary & John Williams

Midge Williams

M.A. Willson 

Joel Wilson & Deborah Sather

Keren Wilson & Michael Deshane

Mike Wilson

Robert & Jane Wilson 

Don & Priscilla Wilt

Keith & Whitney Winsor

Gary & Sally Winter

Ardith Winters

Carla Wise & Mark Van Steeter

Ted Wise

Kathryn Witkowski

Andy & Betsy Witthohn 

Erik Wohlgemuth & Arah Erickson

Roger & Kathy Wolcott

Elise Wolf & Whitney Lowe

Ken & Ellen Wolf

Wonderful Giving

Judith Wood

Marian Woodall & Kent Franklin

Bob & Eileen Woodward

Tod Wooldridge & Leslie Blok

Lisa Worcester

Tom & Lois Worcester 

Nate Wyeth

Tom & Karen Wykes 

Dorothy Wylie 

Aron Yarmo & Stephanie Marz

Lisa Yee & Terry Warner

Laurel Yocom & Richard Kebler

Berta Youtie

Mark & Tracy Zabriskie 

Jennifer & Andrew Zalewski

Cindy Zalunardo

Carol & John Zancanella

Margaret Zimet

Bea Zizlavsky 

Wally & Lucia Zurakowski

Pearl Stark & Brett Yost

Don & Sherri Starkin 

Jonathan Starr & Susan Schneider

Madelyn & Michael Stasko

Maryanne Staton

Linda Steahly

Eric & Sherry Steele

Dan & Jill Steelhammer

Stan & Yvonne Steindorf

Rane & Greg Stempson

Marilyn Sterbick

Carol Stevens 

Dixie Stevens & Eric Lichtenthaler

Joe Stevens

Michael & Mary Stock

John Stockham & Carol Schunk

Richard Stockton

Jim & Marcia Stone

Tracy Stout 

Marianne & Al Straumfjord

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Stroffolino 

John Strong

Steven Strong 

Debra Sturdevant 

Dave & Lynda Sullivan

Siobhan Sullivan

John & Jennifer Sutter

Alan & Mary Allen Swedlund

Karen Swirsky & Nils Eddy

Damian Syrnyk

Mrs. Frances Talmadge

Wells & Sarah Talmadge

Greg Tanner & Cynthia Oestreich-Tanner

Michael & Terry Tarnow

Warren Tausch

Al Taylor

Mark & Jan Taylor

Larry & Sherilyn Teague

Tom & Phillis Temple 

Athalie Terry

Tom & Jan Tetzlaff

Ann Thomas

Anne & Scott Thomas

Ray & Daca Thomas

Rick & Linda Thomas

Bunny & Mark Thompson

Claudia Thompson

Diedra & Thomas Thompson

Don & Marilyn Thompson 

Mary Thompson

Sandra Thompson

Philip Thor & Elizabeth Pratt

Greg & Cathy Tibbles 

Robert Timmer

Donna & Joel Timmerman

Dan & Tara Tippy 

Dick & Marjorie Tipton

Jon & Kay Tompkins

Linda Topping

Dennis & Susan Tower

Tozer Design, LLC 

Alan Tracy

Thomas & Joan Triplett

Jeffrey Tryens & Patricia Cusick

Luahna Ude 

Larry Ulrich 

Vivian Unterweger

Bill & Penelope Valentine 

Sharon Van Dusen

Holly Van Fleet

Patricia & James Van Vlack

Mike Van Waas & Jean Harkin

Marie Vandaveer

Harold VanderVelde

Helen Vandervort

Mary Verbeck

Veritable Quandary 

Mike & Wendie Vermillion

David & Christine Vernier

Karyn Verzwyvelt 

Scott & Christine Vessey

James & Gayle Vidal

Vickery Viles & John Millslagle

Visit Bend

Kevin & Jillian Visscher

Shirley Von Kalinowski 

Stephen Voorhees & Pamela Welch 

Robin & Irene Vora

Bev & Jim Voytko

Alice Wagner

Randy & Cheryl Wagner

Randy Wald

Jay & Karen Waldron

Ben Walters & Stacy Hankin

Kim Walton & Tim O’Connell

Wanderlust Tours 

Wallace Ward

Warm Springs Power & Water Enterprises

David Warner

Frank Warren Jr.

Betsy Warriner 

John & Linda Watson

Dr. Frederick Wearn

Nola Weber

Elizabeth & George Weide

Richard, Tara & Sarah Weinberg

Terry Weiner & Vickie Nesbit

Claire & Ed Weiser

James Weitenhagen & Andrea Tronslin

James & Mary Therese Wellington 

Carol & Jim Wellock

Jason Wells

Mary Wells 

Greg Wheeler & Jodi Winnwalker

Gretchen Whisenand

Dave & Helen Whistler

Patricia & Timothy White

Susan Whitney-Kurtz

Diane & Steve Wiegman

Jeff & Patti Wieland 

* Family fund of the Oregon Community Foundation.      Includes Campaign for Whychus Creek gift

to our members!
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special gifts
Grants
Brainerd Foundation

George Case

Craft 3

East Cascades Audubon Society

Guacamole Fund

Leupold & Stevens Foundation

Maybelle Clark Macdonald Fund

Morrison Family Charitable Foundation

Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board

Roundhouse Foundation

Starview Foundation

Wild Roots Learning

Wonderful Giving

Yarg Foundation

In-Kind
900 Wall

Bend Magazine

Crux Fermentation Project

Ginny & Jim Elliott

Dashiel Paré-Mayer

Al & Jan St. John

Strictly Organic Coffee Company

Three Creeks Brewing

Wild Birds Unlimited

Gifts In Honor Of
Gayle Baker
	 Hassmann Family

Martha Beard

	 Anonymous (2) 

David Bosworth & Susan Foster

	 Peggy & Keith Frede 

Peter, Valerie, Anna, & Greta 
Brantley
	 Anonymous
	 Barb Cook
	 Peter & Jeanette Nunnenkamp

Don & Pat Collins
	 Judith & Bruce Kelly

Drs. Kristen & Scott Collins
	 Anonymous
	 Judith & Bruce Kelly

Deb Dackert
	 Jed Dackert

Paul & Sue Edgerton
	 Kelly Richards

Paul Edgerton
	 Sue Edgerton

Bob Fisher
	 Sarah Brewer
	 Jessica Eikenberry
	 Chris & Laura Fisher

Brian & Deedee Harrington
	 Allen Dobbins

Annie Henderson
	 Carol Selle

Stuart Illson
	 Janis Illson

Al & Kathy King
	 Cheryl & Dennis Cone

Eve McElwain

	 Alison & Tom Erickson 

Bruce McIntosh
	 Mariah McIntosh

Tom & Janet Montag
	 Peter & Andrea Cobb

Bill & Joyce Padgham

	 Brenda Padgham 

Edward & Mary Putka
	 Will & Joan Lacey

Leslie & Robert Roth
	 Katharine Sammons & Steven Pinger

Sally Russell 
	 Jon & Elaine Austin
	 Cheryl Parton
	 Skidmore Speech and Language

Katharine Sammons
	 Anonymous

Duane Schiedler
	 Erin Hatch

Chris & Tracy Schreiner
	 Kevin Breedlove
	 Colleen, Mike & Duncan Strauss
	 Gretchen Tietge
	 Nancy Tietge

Westside Village Magnet School 
Teachers
	 Wiater Family

Wetherbee Family
	 Platt Family

Brian White
	 Constance Soja

Daniel White
	 Anonymous

  For The Campaign for Whychus Creek

Gifts In Memory Of
Genevieve Beistel

	 Don & Priscilla Wilt 

Joanne Carlson
	 Mr. & Mrs. Shadley

Bob Crow
	 Charles & Lynn Morgan

Jeff Douglas
	 Anonymous

Mike Emmons
	 Mr. & Mrs. Tucker Ingham

Georgia Gallagher

	 Vern & Jean Crawford 
	 Marean Jordan

	 Shirley Von Kalinowski 
	 Martin & Carolyn Winch 

Shirley Myers Gilbert

	 Nancy Gilbert & John Stephenson 

Leah Ginsparg
	 Anne Gibson & Frank Brown
	 Mike Kontopidis
	 Matt Orr & Kathryn Kocurek
	 Dr. Gerda Tapelband & Jerrold Ginsparg
	 Karen Tapelband

Don Grabe
	 Michael Fuchs-Carsch & Rose Marie Depp
	 Carol & Tom Garbacik
	 Paula & Gary Jolliff
	 Kenny & Ruth Young

Carl J. Henning
	 Kay Henning Danley

Patrick Hughes

	 June Hughes 
	 Harriet Newman 
	 Mr. & Mrs. Steward Wyland 

Mary Ann Johnson

	 Nancy Gilbert & John Stephenson 

Bruce Nelson
	 Greg & Judy Schultz

David Olsen
	 Jack & Helen Crowell

Ken Persinger
	 William & Dorothy Olsen

Calvin & Shirley Reed, and Vivian Bugbee
	 Mark Reed & Vicki Bugbee-Reed

Barb Ringstad
	 Dr. Leslie O’Meara

Dorris Thomas
	 Samuel S. Johnson Foundation

Bruce White

	 Jim & Wendy Inkster 
	 Dave Webster & Liz Fancher 

Boyd Wickman
	 Cal & Marsha Allen
	 Gretchen Dakin
	 Mary & Keith Kilimann

  For The Campaign for Whychus Creek
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Wedding Gifts that make 
a difference

When Chris and Tracy Schreiner were 
married last August, they knew they 
wanted more than china for wedding 
gifts. In the words of Chris Schreiner: 

As a student at Black Butte School in 
Camp Sherman, my classmates and I were 
continually involved in conservation efforts 
and I have carried this sense of responsibility 
for place with me. The Deschutes Land Trust 
is an organization that has contributed 
greatly to the protection and restoration of 
important ecological and historical places. 
That’s why we chose them as a beneficiary 
for our wedding.
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board of directors

president
Jim Nicol

vice president
Glenn Willard

treasurer
Mike Cutting

secretary
Ted Johnson

directors

Rod Bonacker
Lori chapin
Ed Clark
C.E. ‘Win’ Francis
Robert Groves
Danielle Lordi
Joanne Mathews
Kim McCarrel
Gillian Ockner
Robert Thomas
Dougal Williams

advisors

Chris Babcock
Robert Brunoe
Mike Hollern
Betsy Johnson
Jim Knapp
Rick Rupp
John Shelk
Bill Smith
Fran Willis

executive director

Brad Chalfant

staff
Diane Campbell
Pat Cohen
Amanda Egertson
Jana Hemphill
Sarah Mowry
Brad Nye
Michael Rubovits
Jen Zalewski
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